Colorado Springs Coin Club

The Colorado Springs Coin Club meets the fourth Tuesday of each month at 7:00 P.M. at the Colorado Springs Police Department, Gold Hill Division (South West) Community Room

955 West Moreno Avenue

Guests are welcome at all our regular meetings.

HAPPY NEW YEAR!

January Regular Meeting - January 27

Agenda

- Introduction of guests and new members
- Secretary's Report II.
- III. Treasurer's Report
- IV. Collector's Corner
- V. Old Business
- VI. New Business
- VII. Intermission Break enjoy the coffee and doughnuts
- VIII. Monthly Program: Rob Kelley; presentation on photographing coins
- IX. Regular Auction
- X. Door and Membership Drawings
- XI. Adjournment please help replace the tables and chairs

November Meeting

Thirty members and two guests, (Crystal & Adam) were present at our meeting.

The secretary's report as published in the November newsletter was presented and accepted.

The treasurer's report was given by our assistant treasurer, Frank T. and accepted.

November Business

George M. reported that our Joint Christmas party would be December 9th. No regular meeting would be in December because of the Christmas Party. George also reported that a request would be made for the Coin Club to acquire the community room at the Gold Hill Police Department the fourth Tuesday of each month at 7:00 P.M. for the Coin Club to hold its meetings.

It was noted by Frank T., (our Coin Show chairman) that this year's coin show helpers would be needed starting on Thursday, June 25th.

Our club's vice president, Steve D'Ippolito will be running for ANA Governor this next election. He submitted a nomination form for signatures at our Christmas party and will again at this meeting.

There was discussion at the November Society meeting about active club members being able to get a discounted table fee at the annual CSNS/CSCC Coin Show. We will continue with information at our January Coin Club meeting and give results from the Coin Show organizing committee meeting.

November Collectors Corner

Members Jerry F., Frank T. and Ken H. displayed numismatic material.

November Door Prize Winners

Members winning prizes were Mike H., Sean C., Steve D., Dan U. and Wayne W.

November Volunteer Prizes

Our show's volunteer workers winning prizes were Elise P. and Mark E.

November Membership Prize

Our membership prize winner was Mike S.

November Regular Auction

Thirty lots were auctioned with twenty-three selling.

November Program

Adam Leech was our November speaker presenting his program on Hobo Nickels. Adam told of the history of the nickels, becoming popular in the 1930's during the Great Depression, many made during the nomadic lifestyle. Showing literature, tools, production methods, vintage classics and modern sculptural art of the nickels.

Our Christmas Party

B.'s wife, Jacquelyn.

Our 2014 Joint Christmas Holiday Party with the Coin Club was held at the Golden Corral Restaurant Tuesday evening, December 9th. There were 50 members and 14 guests at the festive occasion.

The two yearly awards were given by the Numismatic Society and the Coin Club:

The AL C. Overton Memorial Exhibit Award for best exhibit talks at the Numismatic Society over the year 2014 was presented to Terry Ca.

The William C. Henderson Memorial Exhibit Award presented to the deserving member for exhibiting and program talks on Western Americana and Colorado numismatic history during the year 2014 was presented to Gerome W.

The two winning members were presented a 2014 Proof Silver Eagle The two Membership Door Prize winners at the dinner were member, Brad M. and member, Ron

January Program

ANA's Rob Kelley will give a presentation on "Photographing Coins".

January Auction

If you do participate in the auction by buying or selling items, please keep a record of your items and prices, either bought and/or sold.

January Dues

2015 Coin Club dues will be accepted at our January meeting.

February White Elephant Auction

We are considering having our 2015 Coin Club White Elephant Auction in February. More info at this January meeting.

Community Room Usage Update

I have turned in the Societies yearly (2015) request for the Colorado Springs Police Department Gold Hill Division Community Room as an assembly place for Society monthly meetings. The request was for the second Sunday of each month at 2:00 P.M.

Along with this request for the Society, I also requested the fourth Tuesday of each month at 7:00 P.M. for the Coin Club to hold its meetings.

Both requests were accepted so the clubs will have the same monthly meeting place.

Club Member Obituary

Glenn Peterson, 86, a longtime member of the Coin Club and Numismatic Society passed into life with our Lord on December 15, 2014 after a brief but valiant battle with leukemia. Glenn Viggo Peterson was born on October 16, 1928 in Gothenburg, Nebraska. A resident of Colorado Springs since 1962, "Coach Pete" as he was so fondly called is survived by his wife, Ena, his children Constance, Kent and Sandra. He is also survived by his sisters Arlene and LaVonne.

Weather Conditions

Regarding questionable weather conditions for our regular meeting dates, please use good judgment if you are not notified of a cancellation during bad weather. I would try to notify all regular members by E-mail or telephone ahead of time, but if in doubt, my number is in the book. We don't want anyone risking their life to attend a club meeting.

ANA's Web Space Page

Our website can be viewed at (cscc.anaclubs.org) or (csns.anaclubs.org). We do need members help with this website and ask for any ideas for adding information, articles, and art work to the site. Our monthly newsletters and all club information can also be viewed on the website.

George Mountford, Secretary

Directions to the Colorado Springs Coin Club Meetings Gold Hill Division Police Station Community Room 955 West Moreno Avenue Colorado Springs, CO 80905

From Northbound or Southbound I-25:

- 1. Take exit 141 for US-24 West / Cimarron Street
- 2. Turn left onto West Cimarron Street
- 3. Turn left onto South 8th Street
- 4. Turn right onto West Moreno Avenue
- 5. Entrance to the Gold Hill Division Police Station parking lot will be on the left

